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Landulph Parish Council

Meeting on 15 October 2012

On a miserable wet day, many
parishioners felt that the delights of a
learned presentation on “Turner in the
Tamar” at the Yacht Club would be
more fun than the Parish council
meeting. In the event, a total of three
members of the public attended,
narrowly outhnumbered by four
councillors.

The big news was the forthcoming
co-option of two new councillors who
will be appearing at the November
meeting. The first to step forward was
Reg Rice who has served the Council
over a number of years in earlier
times. The other candidate was a
relative newcomer to the parish,
Sharon Eccles from Grove Villa.

The main agenda was short, with
some discussion arising out of the
minutes of the previous meeting and
AOB. A check of the remaining crab
apple tree at Penyoke was found to
have revealed no problems. The
planned improvements to the
children’s play area and main playing
field are still ongoing. It was noted
that grants had been received for the
Memorial Hall which would allow for
the fitment of a long-overdue
dishwasher. Committee members,
and other volunteers rejoice!

It was noted that the area at the
entrance to the cricket field by the
Searle Family Memorial Field plaque
was very tatty, and a disgrace to the
community. It needed tidying, and it
was agreed in principle to explore the
idea of building a small stone wall (as
in front of the Memorial hall). One
quote had been received, and further

quotes for the work were to be sought.

There was no formal planning
agenda, but it was noted that a

proposed solar farm development at
North Wayton Farm had appeared on
the Cornwall Council website. The
company concerned had held a public
consultation meeting at the Memorial
Hall on 11 September and it is
expected that a planning application
will be on the agenda for the
November meeting.

Editorial note: The solar farm was
discussed at a special meeting of the
Parish Council on 29 October when
councillors voted unanimously in
favour of the project (David Peck
declared an interest and did not vote).
A representative of developers,
Kronos Solar Projects, a German
company, explained that they would
erect a 5Mw array with a 25 year
lease (the likely lifespan of the farm).
During a public forum session
questions had been raised about a
nearby footpath, access, the loss of
agricultural land and the threat to
nearby trees. The Council were
satisfied by assurances on all these
matters from the company, which
acting Chairman Gerry Stevenson
described as having been ‘totally
consistent’ in their promises to keep
the impact of the farm to a minimum.

Meeting on 19 November 2012

Attending their first meeting as
newly co-opted councillors were Reg
Rice and Sharon Eccles. The main
item on the agenda was to set the
precept for 2013/2014. Extra costs
during the year arising from council
elections in 2013 and other matters
were noted but an increase in the
precept was held to £100 i.e. a total of
£9100.



An amended draft Code of Conduct
was adopted including two changes:
councillors cannot accept any gifts or
hospitality offered in connection with
their official duties; the Council
delegated to the Parish Clerk the
authority to grant dispensations under
specific circumstances allowing
councillors who might otherwise be
prohibited because of their particular
interests to take part in council
business.

Council accepted, with appreciation,
an offer by Jim Clouting to help defray
the costs of tidying up the entrance to
the Searle Family Memorial Field.
Quotes were being requested, with the
work expected to be completed next
spring.

During the public forum Council
agreed to support a project planned for
the old snooker room to improve
facilities for the pre-school group. It
was noted that the Cornwall Local Plan
is proposing between 38000 and 48000
new homes over the next 20 years,
with our Community Network Area
taking about 500. The Plan will be put
out for further consultation at the
beginning of the year.

Other items discussed concerned
the Memorial Clock and ensuring that
the salt bins were prepared for the
winter snows.

Following the main meeting, Council
approved Certificate of Lawfulness for
the continuation of the erection of an
agricultural dwelling at Penhaye.

It was noted that the Solar Farm
development at North Wayton Farm
was now in a queue waiting to be
considered by Cornwall Strategic
Planning Committee. No date has
been set for its hearing.

Letter to the Editor from the Rector
of Landulph

Sir, Very soon the word "Christmas"
will be coming at us fast and furiously
from advertisers and others. | hope that
every time you hear or use the word it
will remind you of what the beginning of
Christmas was all about: Christ is the
beginning of Christmas. That is how the
word begins, but also that is how we
ought to think of the whole of
December. During the next few weeks
we have an opportunity to reflect on
what Christmas means for us as we
look at the infant Christ in the manger.
In all of the tinsel and glitter there is
someone who loves you very much and
welcomes you as you are. Do come to
the carol service and the other services:
you will find a warm welcome, familiar
carols, and a message that will hearten
you and encourage you. Use the word
"Christmas" with pride, remembering
what Jesus is: the beginning, the middle
and the end of Christmas.

Sometimes people spell Christmas
as "Xmas": if you do, remember that the
X is a "kiss sign", showing that we love
what Jesus has done for us and we can
"kiss" God because of what Jesus has
done for us.

Enjoy every minute of your
preparation for Christmas and do come
to share that joy with all in the parish
church.

With affection
Canon Andrew Wilson
For services, please see the Diary



‘The best Festival to date’

If you didn’t come to any of the events during the Landulph
Festival of Music and the Arts you missed what many people
described as the ‘best ever programme. Here’s a flavour of
event.

The Art Exhibition: over 80 works by local artists were wide-ranging in
style and content. Once again the standard was high. Several visitors
showed interest in joining our art groups. For further details please contact
Jane Espig on 844811.

Lin Deacon Abstract Landscape
Workshop: an opportunity to
experiment and go a bit wild.

Charlotte Moreton Garden
Sculpture Talk: delightful and
minimalist sculptures based on an

in-depth knowledge and understanding
of anatomy will make us look at the
contents of our gardens in a different
light.

Blue Horyzon Folk Rock: fun folk
from three very talented and engaging David Cotter played at the opening of the
young musicians. Art Exhibition

Bartholomew LaFollette cello & '
recital: never before could | have
imagined describing the work of
Benjamin Britten as sublime, but
tonight it was - as of course was the
work of the master, Bach. An
altogether unforgettable evening.

Calstock Singers’ History of the
Tamar Valley: great to see local
people performing songs and music
written by local artists — and some
interesting historical insights to boot.

Turner in the Tamar: Dorothy Kirk
and Diana Cook took us on a
fascinating 1813 tour of the Tamar
Valley in the company of the artist
JMW Turner with never before seen
sketches: a definite Festival highlight.

Poetry Workshop: Anne Foweraker

. 'Crossing the Brook...after Turner'
(Murphy) gave us a feast in her poetry by Angela Laye



workshop, and was joined by the multi-talented Liskeard Poets in the
evening for a friendly and thoroughly enjoyable reading.

School Concert: Landulph schoolchildren showed off their many
talents with songs and
a variety of musical
instruments — what a
wealth of talent in our
midst!

Wurlitza’s Sunrise:
This amazing group
was the hit of the 2011
Festival, and did not
disappoint this year
with their musical
accompaniment to the
film Sunrise — an - 1
absolute triumph of Gideon Barrett entertains during Village Night
musicianship and
entertainment enjoyed by the biggest audience of the week bar Village
Night.

History of the Keyboard: Marsha Head’s intimate knowledge of the
history of the keyboard was enthralling, and the musical illustrations
entrancing. ‘Why doesn’t this lady have a TV series’ one attendee was
heard to ask. And
many thanks to the
Methodist ladies for
another delicious
lunch!

Spoiled Beef and
Parrots: brought a
banquet of variety to
the village - everything
from tap to .
ventriloquism, The
Dambusters on the
ukulele to a mini
drama, combined with
sparkling wit and Landulph’s new choir at its first performance
entertainment, and of
course delicious food.

And Village Night was just Village Night! We were delighted to
welcome participation from children too — what a hit, what dancers, what




stars, as were all our performers! IN LOVING MEMORY
The only sad note was the farewell
to Steve and Nicky Toynton whose
inspiration the Festival had been
11 years ago, and whose drive and
sheer hard work have enabled it to
evolve into what it is today.
Annemarie Nathan (Acting Festival
Committee Chairman) thanked
them on behalf of us all, asked for
continuing support and for your
ideas for future programmes to
bring in bigger and different
audiences and thereby nurture and
enhance the community spirit of

OF
RITA RICE
who died peacefully

at Derriford Hospital on
September 8 2012.Aged 85 years.

RITA the devoted Wife of REG
for 62 years and the loving Mum
of ADRIAN, GERALD
and Daughter in law JILL.

This lovely lady will be sadly
missed by all her Family and
many Friends.

The funeral service took place on

September 21, 2012 at Glynn
Valley Crematorium.

Rev Robert Oakes officiated.

Rest in Peace

Lan_dylph. , Funeral arrangements by C.P.
Phillida Jermain, Hon Sec, Coombe, Funeral Directors,
Tel 847546 Callington Tel 01579 383349

A total of £671 was raised in
Rita’s memory for the RNLI

Carol service funds for Battens
This year’s Parish Carol Service
will be raising funds for Batten
Disease Family Association. The
service will take place in
Landulph Parish Church at 7pm
on Thursday 20 December.

For more information about the
Retiring Festival Chairman Steve Toynton BDFA contact Karen Freeman,
Tel: 01752 843865

The Festival AGM will be held at
7pm on Tuesday 22 January 2013
in the Memorial Hall annexe. This is
your chance to influence the future
of the festival so please come
along.
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Methodist Harvest
Festival
Landulph Methodist
Church held their Harvest
Festival Services on
Sunday 23 and Monday 24
September. The service
on Sunday was taken by
Barbara Snowling. On
Monday evening the
service was taken by Mrs
Anne Rowe. Collections
and sale of produce raised
£333 for church funds.
Don’t forget our annual
carol service on Sunday
9 December at 3pm.
Mavis Edmonds

Greg Khan

Professional Plastering
Service
Over 25 years experience

Internal and external
plastering
Damp problems remedied
Lime Render
Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed
Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07742514212

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire
with CITB Trained operator

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation
Site clearance

Bulk excavation

Bricked paved Driveways

Landscaping and groundworks

Dan Billing 07725082046

Contact 01752 845234
dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk

CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS

Agricultural Contractor and Garden
Services

Tree Surgery

Garden Clearance

Hedge Trimming

Turfing

Fencing

Seasoned logs for sale

Chris Billing 07980574104




Busy Under 5s

The Baby and Toddler and Pre-School groups both @*‘?h Ungg,,
report an enjoyable and packed few months. The groups )i/ e 2
had visits from Sensory Tots and Music Makers. The former @,ﬂ/ &

provided lots (i Lj}ei
of hands-on Vv‘:‘}f
messy play
- and singing to stimulate all
senses. The latter kept the
groups singing and dancing
all morning. The Pre-School
children enjoyed producing
their Under the Sea artwork
for the Landulph Festival
and visiting the art exhibition
in the Rectory Room. Pre-
School also enjoyed a
Halloween Party for 50 with
a disco and fancy dress. Next half-term features a Parent’s Open Morning,
Children in Need fundraiser and Christmas build-up. The group has
welcomed three new
members, Reuben,
Edward and Miya, bringing
numbers to 10.

The Baby and Toddler
group is keen to recruit
new members. It meets
every Thursday morning in
the Memorial Hall Annexe
at 9.45 and encourages
‘play, learning and
development’. New
members are welcome to
come along for free ‘taster’
sessions. Details are on
the village noticeboards.
Sarah Hopcroft and Jo
Pearson




Landulph netball team top in Saltash

Congratulations to Landulph School’s netball team
who won three and drew one game at Saltash.net as
part of the first round of the High Fives Netball
Tournament. This left them in joint first position with Sir
Robert Geffery’s school.

With the arrival of high-speed broadband in the
village the school has enrolled all its students with an
online resource called Mathletics. Mathletics is the next
generation in learning, helping students enjoy maths
and improve their results. The school is funding this
programme for each pupil and Mrs Smith has held a parents’ information
evening on how the resource can be accessed from home.

«Just after half term we were thrilled that through the continuing
fundraising efforts of the PTA they were able to fully fund the visit by M&M
productions to school to give a performance of Cinderella. This was a
fantastic opportunity to have a theatre company in school for an afternoon,
and all the pupils were totally enthralled by the show.

Sadly, when Landulph School Football Club lost its manager recently, it
failed to secure a replacement. The two assistant coaches were willing to
continue training sessions but, without a manager they could not carry on.
One of our teaching assistants was so distressed by this that she has
volunteered as caretaker manager. Carolyn has spent hours on many a
touchline watching her two boys playing football, but has no experience of
coaching. Therefore she will be taking a purely supervisory role, allowing
the two assistants, James (17) and Tom (15) who both attend Saltash.net,
to take training.

Future Events to which you are all
warmly invited to are:

Christmas Fair on Friday 30
November 3-6pm.

Christmas Night with the Stars

of Landulph School Friday 14
December 6pm.

Nativity and Carol Service Tuesday
18 December 9.15am.

Marie Beaven-Smith, School
Secretary
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Kidz Club

Kidz Club returned in October
after the summer break, and with
such a fantastic summer of sport
our theme for the first meeting back
was the Olympic Games. After
watching an excellent extract from
the BBC web site highlighting all
the great achievements of the
Games, the children enjoyed shar-
ing their favourite moments and
memories and matching the ath-
letes to their chosen sports, doing
some great impressions of the
trademark winning signs of The
Beast, Usain Bolt and Mo Farrah.
We enjoyed our own Mini Olym-
pics, even achieving the Triple
Jump in the old Snooker Room!
With the weather being dry, we fin-
ished off with relay races outside.

Date for the diary: the last Kidz
Club of the year will be on Satur-
day, 8 December, 4.30pm to 6pm
in the Memorial Hall Annexe. All
are very welcome.

Landulph Good Companions

Landulph Good Companions has
had a very varied 2012 programme
of monthly meetings and coach
trips. The first trip was by train to
Looe, followed by coach trips to
Totnes, Sidmouth, Weston Super
Mare and Cheddar, Swindon
Railway Museum, Killerton House
and Exeter. The last, in November,
was Christmas shopping in Truro.

For our monthly meetings,
Barbara Snowling proudly showed
the Olympic torch she carried in

Plymouth. Rosemary Slee told us
of her experience as a competitor
in a TV cookery programme, Mike
Gill gave us a presentation on the
work of Shelterbox, while Yvonne
Pickersqill was up, up, and away
on her holidays. Our last speaker
of the year was David List with a
presentation on the building and
running of the Tamar Bridge. We
now have 62 members who will be
looking forward to 2013 when our
programme includes Eric Distin
valuing our antiques, Doreen Bell
‘Hearing dogs for the deaf, Laurie
Harris telling us of his Kilimanjaro
trek, Allison Gribble demonstrating
how to cook meals for one or two.
We will also welcome back Sue
Evans with her accordion, Dr David
Price with his wonderful
photography of the Tamar Valley
and Chris Robinson, Plymouth
Historian. Come and join us, we
meet the 3rd Tuesday of every
month at 2.30 pm in the Memorial
Hall. Give Doreen a ring: 01752
845495 or Mavis: 01579 350385
for a programme; you will be given
a very warm welcome.

Mavis Edmonds, Secretary

A Call for Vigilance

It was reported recently that
someone in a white pick up with
mesh wire on the back acting as a
type of cage was caught trying to
steal a parishioner’s sales stall and
some equipment. We should all be
vigilant and report anything
suspicious to the police.
Becky Reep



Carols at Cargreen

On the evening of 14 December, starting at

- Slipway Quay, a group of singers, inspired by
the success of the choir that sang at Village

- Night, will begin to carol their way through
Cargreen. Everyone of any age will be warmly

" welcome to join them. On their route through the
village, they’ll be stopping at strategic corners

and a collection will be made in support of a
charity. The group will eventually make its way to Cargreen Yacht Club
where hot drinks and mince pies will await. Do come!

Bill Langdon

Horse Watch
Join Your Local Horse Watch looking out for each other.
Due to the increase of horses hurt and stolen in the local area we need to
join forces to keep all our equines safe. When buying a horse
REMEMBER it could be stolen. Join us free and help safeguard all our

horses. Tel/Text: 07757803014

E-Mail: localhorsewatch@hotmail.co.uk Face Book: localhorsewatch

GEOUE NRAVED
Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

2012 COACH EXCURSIONS

1DEC CLARKS SHOPPING VILLAGE

19-24 FOLKESTONE CHRISTMAS

NOV SHOPPER FRANCE & TURKEY
AND TINSEL

30 NOV DICKENSIAN EVENING
TAVISTOCK

16 DEC MOUSEHOLE AND ANGARRACK
LIGHTS

16 MAR CABOT (BRISTOL) SHOPPING

15APR  GREAT YARMOUTH AND
NORFOLK BROADS
6 days 5 nights half board

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available
FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL
01208 77989 or 01208 72669

www.grouptravelcoachhire.combennymoon
@btinternet.com

NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

e Nail Cutting

e Corns and Calluses

e Thickened Nails

e Dry Cracked Skin

e Foot Pain

e Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M: 07786164205
E: nicki_greene@yahoo.com




Landulph Garden Club
Gardeners’ Club - tidying up
It's wrapping up time for gardens but there still seem to be
plenty of leaves to be swept, slippery paths to be tended and
bulbs to be planted.

The Committee is considering the Spring Show, scheduled for
Saturday, 23 March, and our programme for next year. So far we have
quite a diversity of talks and visits and hope to include some practical
advice as well. Inevitably the Club's expenses have been rising, so the
Committee has decided to increase the normal meeting entry to £3 for
members and £4 for visitors. The annual subscription will stay the same
at £5.

The last meeting for this year is the Christmas event. We plan to take
it easy in the snug surroundings of the Weary Friar at Pillaton on
Wednesday, 12 December. After our meal Neil Cradick will talk on
Gardens in the South of France. If you would like to come, the cost is
£19.95 for 3 courses or £15.50 for 2 courses, + coffee. Please contact
me as soon as possible on 01752 846504 for information on the menu
and to arrange payment.

Garden Club will start again with the February talk on Wednesday 13.
Jen Hambly,Chairman

John Wright FCIl FPC

John Wright Financial Services
1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533
Independent Advice On
ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth
Pensions and at Retirement Options including
Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities
Inheritance Tax
Life Assurance Protection

John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated
by the Financial Services Authority




Fire Dancing at Slipway Quay

On the night of the shortest day last year, a group of locals danced the
Fire Dance for the first time. Being those who love the outdoors and long
summer days, we danced to celebrate the passing of the longest
night/shortest day.
We were unsure of
ourselves and the
dance, too, so we
experimented with
flaming torches until
we were sure we’'d
be safe and danced
away from the crowd.
It was considered by
those who took part,
and those who
witnessed the event,
to be a great
success. ‘Let’s do it
again next year'.

This year we’ll dance for everyone at Slipway Quay by the river at the
bottom of Fore Street on the evening of 21 December. Modest nibbles and
drinks will be available on the night. Do come and bring your friends and
family.

Should any over 18-year-old pirates be moved to join us, either dancing
or playing an instrument, we’'d love to hear from you. Contact Bill Langdon
on 01752 842533, or call in to the Old School, Landulph Cross.

Bill Langdon

CARARRARRRD

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS FILM SHOW
SATURDAY 22 DECEMBER 2012
LANDULPH MEMORIAL HALL
10.30 am ONWARDS
See local noticeboard for details
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Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:

Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
01752 294386
Mobile 07745 027 625

Fix-1-T

Computer Help
Virus Removal & Immunization
Maintenance and Upgrading
Training for all Requirements
PC & Network Installation
www.fix-i-t.net
01752 316368
help@fix-i-t.net
Graham House
07778429685

MARK FITCH
CHIMNEY SWEEP

Brush & Vacuum

No mess

Prompt reliable service
Discount on multiple chimneys

Covering all South
East Cornwall

Contact Mark on:
01579 343899
07773 462643
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Property Maintenance
= Moote: 07579 363463
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Gidvn Bunelt
Painter Decorator
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LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU
I am a retired solicitor
so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home
so you feel more confident
Couples can protect their home
from residential care fees
let me tell you how
l also cover
Powers of Attorney— Living Wills
Inheritance tax Planning
My Prices are reasonable
and there’s no VAT!
MICHAEL GRUNDY
Churchland Cottage St Dominick
Telephone 01579 351467
A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

Locally produced
stabiliser beef
from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,
labelled, and ready for freezing

To order
Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748




Friendly, reliable,

NATHAN LEE

Carpentry £ _ LAN DSCAPII\Aﬁ,DGARDENING

Plasterin
"9 PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

Tiling
Facia & Sofits
Painting & decorating
Portable Appliance Testing
(PAT)
All aspects of Kitchen &
Bathroom design & refit
(including electrics & plumbing)
Contact David Mills
07714 727766 or ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
01752 201556 BIG OR SMALL

www.dmdevelopments.net

IVYDENE, CARGREEN

12 years experience, no job too 01752 842206
small MOBILE 07896524558

Your Local Estate Agents

Selling & Letting homes throughout South East Cornwall

With Local Expertise

we are the most experienced estate agents in South East Cornwall selling and letting
homes for over 30 years

Giving you National Coverage

with over 300 Team Offices Computer linked Nationwide & on more websites than any other
agents.

Telephone us on 01
www.henningsmoir.com




The Christmas time
Parish Walks

| find that shopping for _
presents, writing cards and . . PUB _
letters, decorating the house, . CEBQ;E’,&LSH -
preparing for visitors, and lots of ' AENG V8 AN
extra catering are all quite tiring.
However there is one entirely
relaxing and de-stressing thing
to look forward to after the main
festivities - the traditional parish b
walks and soup and a pasty o1 .-
lunch.

Please put Thursday 27 December in your diaries now, and look
forward to this great opportunity to get together with friends and families.
There will be a choice of walks to suit everyone and full details will appear
on the parish boards before the date.

Meanwhile — HAPPY CHRISTMAS!

Margaret Honey
Landulph Footpaths Group

Pentillie Castle in associaton with Moonstone PENTILLIE CASTLE
Theatre Company St Mellion, Saltash, Cornwall PL12 6QD

Sunday 16th December 2012
4pm

The 3 wwoi!::?; Tickets : £10 Adult, £5 Child
Nativity - £25 Family (2 adults 2 children)
* and a
Walk through To book tickets visit
Christmas www.pentillie.co.uk
or call 01579 350044

Join Moonstone Theatre Company
for a candle lit walk through the
grounds of Pentillie Castle.

A time traveller will guide you back
to Pentillie Castle for carols, and
refreshments




Cricket Club Vandalised

Escaped horses horses have
trampled the Landulph cricket pitch
used by Saltash Cricket Club. Such
considerable damage has been
caused to the playing surface that it
may be impossible to restore it to its
previous condition. The damage was
caused on 16 or 17 October by more
than one horse. The Club leases the
ground from the Parish Council and
spends in excess of £1,000 a year
maintaining the playing surface.
Members have been unable to
identify the horse responsible or their
owners. Local Police have been
contacted with a view to identifying
the offender. Any further damage to
the pitch might force the club to
withdraw from the cricket league
altogether as the surface would be
considered dangerous. We value
local support and would appreciate
the vigilance of villagers should they
see any damage being caused to the
field.
Gary Pickard
Saltash Cricket Club

Landulph Memorial Hall

The Hall is as always grateful to all
the groups, organisations and
members of the parish and beyond
who use and support the Hall and to
the Representatives who serve on
the Committee. The next meeting of
the Hall Committee is in mid-
November. It is hoped by the end of
the month the new dishwasher will
be installed in the Hall kitchen.

Children’s Christmas Film
Show: Is it really that time of year
again! The Hall is delighted once
again to have a film show for

children (and adults) as part of the
festive season. This will be on
Saturday, 22 December, from 10.30
am onwards in the Main Hall. Using
the large screen and projector. We
will be showing Disney Christmas
cartoons followed by Arthur
Christmas — a recently released film
with the perfect balance of comedy
and holiday spirit starring James
McAvoy, Bill Nighy, Hugh Laurie and
Jim Broadbent.

Drinks and refreshments will be
available to buy. Suggested
entrance donation £2.00.

This is a great way to get into the
festive spirit and to spend an
enjoyable few hours in the run-up to
Christmas.« Everyone is welcome.
Diane Gregory

GEOFF AIRES LTD

Patios * Brick Paving * Driveways
Kerb Laying * Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists
Roads ¢ Car Parks * Farm Lanes
Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for Cornwall
Highways
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etk ™ Cortificd Professiona

Microsoft

O | ot v ThePCMedic.org.uk s

Based in Landulph for all your IT needs

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph

» Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired

Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
Removal of spyware and viruses

Recovery of lost data

Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
Advice offered on purchase of hardware

Training offered to groups or individuals

Server solutions for small businesses

Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround Helpful friendly service
Full aftercare and ongoing support
Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787 Mobile:07973 344912 or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

Next edition copy date is 5 January but earlier would be even better
Please contact a group member for more details
Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 Clarissa Newell 01752 843110
Lynne Saunders 01752 847325 Becky Reep 01752 840815
James Jermain 01752 847546

The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any
mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.

Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk Adverts to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself we would be delighted to receive it.

Births, Deaths and Marriages: If you wish to make an announcement please
contact any committee member

Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers. We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome
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SOLUTI

Your Local Building and Carpentry SpeCIallst

Extensions - Bathrooms - Kitchens

Call Jason Reep
Tel: 01752 840815 Mobile: 07970 773819
www.OrchardPropertySolutions.net
Email: jason@orchardpropertysolutions.net

After ...




